
Minutes OLA 

Parish Council Meeting May 8, 2017 

 

Members present: Father Paul, J.Zupetz, G.Arsenault, S.Schudel, S.Rufer, T.Wall,  

J.Herschel, M.Hurd, C.Herschel (Rel.Ed),  T.Woodward (Bookeeper) B.Ernst (Finance 

Committee) B.Texter (Administrative Asst.) S.Osborne (Maintenance) A.Troy (Trustee) 

Missing: S.Maleike  

A. Call to order by J.Herschel  

B. Opening prayer by, G.Arsenault 

C. Visitors Present: R.Cinque,B.Cinque,T.Dempsey 

D. Acceptance of the April 10, 2017 minutes after correction. 

E. Next meeting: June 12, 2017 

F. Pastoral Assistants Report: J.Herschel (Report Submitted by G.Texter) 

G. Religious Ed Report: C.Herschel (Report Submitted) and Food Pantry (Report 

Submitted) 

H. Finance Report: T.Woodward 

Statement of Activities for April 2017 reported Church Income Totals 

$15,727, Expense totals $5,934. For the year $18,797 in the black. Finance 

Council Committee meeting on May 21
st
. 

I. Unfinished Business: 

a. Maintenance: S.Osborne 

Air Conditioners are here ready to be installed. New window is to be  

in Chris’s Office. Regular lawn maintenance. Flag pole went up, 

looking into getting another pole and having a catholic flag put on that.  

b. Mothers Day Breakfast: S. Osborne 

Help is all lined up. Supplies were procured, ready to go. 

c. Mothers Day Plant Sale Summary: J. Herschel 

$1500.00 was netted, thanks go out to Barbara Cinque and Tom 

Dempsey for sales help. 

d. Spring Fling Summary: $810.00 Profit for the church. Turn out could 

have been better. B.Cinque would like to thank B.Texter, G.Lewis, 

Ann Marie Troy, Fran Dempsey for their help in this event.  

e. Summerfest Meeting May 18
th

 at 7:15pm everything is going along. 

f. There will be a coffee hour along with the dedication of the Flag on 

Sunday May 28
th

 after mass. 

J. New Business: 

      It was brought up that cleaning the pews and carpet in the church will  

      Be done, but upon further discussion it was disclosed that we had a  

      Scheduled cleaning by a company in the past every two years. So now   

     We’re looking into doing it yearly if possible. 

K.  Closing Remarks: Father Paul emphasized the dedication, hard work and    

loyalty that the parishioners do in order to keep this church alive, which helps 

make this parish stronger again.       

  

Closing Prayer: G.Arsenault 
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